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Broadway Newsletter
Reaching over 2000 households in the Parish of Broadway Issue 39 Nov/Dec 2012

SAVE BROADWAY CAMPAIGN
SAVING BROADWAY FROM DEVELOPERS – PROTECTING OUR VILLAGE FOR FUTURE GENERATIONS.

From the Save Broadway Action Group
A public open meeting to discuss proposed development plans in Broadway has been called for Tuesday  November
6th. The meeting has been organised by the Save Broadway Campaign and will be held at the Lifford Hall starting at
7.30pm.The object of the meeting is to demonstrate the level of support and explain the implication of any proposed
development in the village. It is also to call for a thorough and official assessment of all future housing needs. To
ensure success the campaign needs your support. The Save Broadway Campaign is calling for all residents to
support the call to fight further development in this area of outstanding natural beauty. The campaign is not against
housing to meet local needs. Approaches to MPs, the county council, district councils and other pressure groups are
planned to ensure people understand the full implications of ill-considered development in village communities.
Support has already been received from Destination Worcestershire Action Group. Chair Gordon Franks said:  “This
is not a case of nimbyism. The infrastructure in Broadway is already under strain; sewerage and drainage are a big
issue. The village already has a population nearing 3,000. Broadway recently underwent a review and complied with
demands for additional housing. This is an iconic Cotswold village in an area of outstanding natural beauty. It is a
setting people travel from all over the world to visit. It is not a sprawling would-be town. This is a case of Saving
Broadway for our heritage and the Nation; that is why we have adopted a zero tolerance approach to developments
proposed by people with little interest in the village.”
The Save Broadway campaign was launched following a packed extraordinary parish council meeting, called to
highlight proposed plans to develop land in Averill Close, Station Road and Leamington Road. Plans could impose
another 350 homes on the village. During the meeting, angry residents voiced their concerns and called for action to
stop development that would threaten the character of our iconic Cotswold village and overload its infrastructure and
amenities to breaking point.  With growing concern over proposals to further develop the village and add rural sprawl,
the Save Broadway Action Group has been approached by residents, traders and tourists, all concerned over the
level of misinformation.
The proposed meeting will provide an open forum to ensure residents understood every element of proposed
development, what it would mean now and for the future.  The Save Broadway campaigners have already started
petitioning villagers to reflect the level of concern of proposed additional developments. Social media campaigns are
planned to build support from the thousands of worldwide visitors to Broadway. Alliances with other groups fighting
to protect their local landscape have also been formed. The objective is to provide a powerful lobby to take to
Westminster.
An information web site www.savebroadway.co.uk has gone live fully explaining the campaign and all actions.

A professional dog grooming service where
our number one priority is your pet. We do
everything possible to ensure your dog has a
comfortable stay with us.  Lucie operates
from a well equipped luxury parlour in
Broadway .  She is 'City and Guilds' qualified
and always provides a professional dog
grooming service to each and every dog.
The service is intended to be relaxing and
enjoyable, enabling your dog to look at its very best.
Location: Collin Lane, Broadway, WR12 7PB
 * We offer anything from just a bath to a full groom and style starting from £25.00
 * Hand stripping from just £40.00
 * Pick up and drop of available at a small cost
 * Weekend and Evenings available
 Please call Lucie on 07807666859
Please book early to avoid disappointment*NEWSFLASH* We will soon be coming into the
Shooting / hunting season please contact me for details on clipping your working dog ready for
the season. Or maybe they will require a bath after a hard day at work.
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whilst also being aware they are trustee’s and have also to
do what is right for the church building that people love so
much.
Fortunately we have been granted a Section 110 and as a
PCC we are now helping Peter Luff MP as much as we can
because 5200 other parishes approximately up and down
the country have also to look into this matter. My thoughts
and prayers are still with the Broadway homeowners and
the PCC and I thank everyone who has helped me to find a
way through this and supported us with prayer.  It isn’t an
easy matter for anyone to try to work through and come
through the other end intact yet we have.

Shellie Rev. Michelle Massey

CHANCEL REPAIR LIABILITY –
A lesson to be learnt.

Thirty Broadway residents received a letter from the
Land registry on July 6th this year. What a shock!
We had no idea that this was gong to happen, no
warning from the church or anybody.  It took us about a
week to even understand what Chancel repair was all
about.  Houses that had been purchased only 5 years
previously had no inkling from their solicitors of the
liability. Luckily for the residents, we had a very switched
on new vicar in Rev Michelle Massey, and after a public
meeting a committee was formed to try and ensure that
the properties were not registered.
The Cotswold Journal got involved, together with the
Gloucester Echo and the Daily Telegraph.  Support was
gained from MP, Peter Luff, together with Lord Colwyn,
the Deputy Speaker of the House of Lords, and the
campaign began with radio interviews and TV appear-
ances. We contacted various people in the church ad-
ministration, but they blamed the law.  Apparently it was
all down to the PCC.
The campaign took about 6 weeks of concentrated
effort; what it showed was that when we want to fight
against injustice, we can.
Our vicar had been working on a letter to the Charity
Commissioners and they replied in favour of the points
made in the report.
Finally, on September 21st, we began to receive letters
from the Land Registry telling us that the applications for
Broadway had been withdrawn.  Peter Luff has ar-
ranged a debate in the House of Commons in an at-
tempt to get this archaic law changed.  He needs
support, so if you are aware of any other parishes with
the same problem, tell them to contact him.
The first lesson to be learnt is that, until the law is
changed, if you are purchasing a property, ensure your
solicitor is aware of the chancel liability and that you are
given the correct advice.
The second is – do not underestimate the power of a
good committee that is determined to work together for
the common good! William Whamond

CHANCEL REPAIR LIABILITY
Well I ‘m sure that by now most people will have heard that
as soon as I arrived as Priest in Charge of Broadway,
Chancel Repair Liability (CRL) was also here and had hit
the press and TV locally and nationally.
What is CRL?  Well it is a liability on some homeowners
whose land previously came under Henry 8th many hun-
dreds of years ago.  The church still has a right to ask that
these people pay to maintain the chancel of the church i.e.
the east end of the church building where the altar and choir
are situated.
A week after I was licensed I found that people were
receiving letters from the land registry informing them that
this CRL existed on their properties.  For whatever reason
people, had not been not aware of this before and were
extremely upset (which is an understatement!).
I made the Diocese aware and called an extraordinary PCC
meeting.  We decided to hold a public meeting and to write
to the Charity Commissioners for what’s known as advice
under section 110.  This we have now received.  The land
registry were contacted again after another PCC meeting in
September and the CRL claim is to be or has been removed
from the title deeds on Broadway properties.
However, Peter Luff our MP held a meeting on 17th Octo-
ber to try to help further with this matter.  A section 110 can
only go so far and doesn’t fully protect either the PCC or
the homeowners as well as we would wish it to.  Although
we’ve removed the claim on CRL this still exists on these
properties until they sell them after October 12th next year
or if they choose not to sell it will remain there.
So why has this come about now?
The government 10 years ago passed that if you sold a
property with CRL after October 2013 and it hadn’t been
registered then the liability for the new owners disappears.
If it has been registered it’s there for life.
All PCC members are charity trustees and have to act
responsibly for that charity and do the best they can for
them otherwise they could be held liable for not acting in
the best interests of their charity.  So  all church PCC’s
been advised to look into the CRL on their churches.
The government and church can’t just abolish CRL be-
cause some churches have patrons which can afford to help
them to look after their chancel.   Therefore each individual
PCC has to look into this and decide what to do.
Broadway PCC looked into this many months before I
arrived and followed the only course of action they thought
they had open to them and have been the first to get as far
as they have. before I arrived and followed the only course
of action they thought they had open to them and have been
the first to get as far as they have.  They didn’t want to do
this and have, with the help of the Diocese and our MP
Peter Luff strived to do what is right for the community
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Delivery:  Terry Reid; 01386 858911  delivery@broadwayvillage.org.uk
   (alt. 07779 128912)
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Church Services and other events
St Michael's C of E: 1st, 3rd, 5th  Sun 10.30am; 2nd & 4th
Sundays 8am/10:30; Wed 10.30am.
St Saviour’s Catholic: Sat 6pm Vigil Mass.
Methodist: Sun 10:30; Fri 10.30am-12:00 noon Morning
Coffee; 3rd Fri10.45 -12:00 noon   Good News Christian Li-
brary     01386 852243
United Reformed Church (URC): Sun 10:30am (with
Pilots age 4-18), 2nd Tues 11am Service of Wholeness &
Healing
Baptist Church, Chipping Campden: Sun 10:30 at Chip-
ping Campden School (crèche and Junior Church 4-16
years), 6:30pm at the church.
St Eadburgha’s: Services recommence from 15th April
6pm.

MOLLY’S MISSION –
 Richard and Becky would like to thank the people of
Broadway and the surrounding villages for your over-
whelming support of Molly's Mission to Walk.
We set out in June 2012 to raise £55,000 to pay for
Molly to fly to America for a life changing operation.
As most of you will know Molly is 3 years old and has
Cerebral Palsy. The condition, which mainly affects
her legs, prevents her from walking unaided. The
operation in America will involve severing nerves
which are responsible for over stimulating the trou-
bled muscles in her legs, permanently reducing their
spasticity (tight muscles) and hopefully after a very lot
of rehabilitation allowing her to walk unaided for the
first time ever.
We have smashed the £55,000 target and funds are
still coming in. Molly will be operated on in October
and her progress will be recorded on Molly's website
(mollysmission.co.uk). Many thanks once again to
you all for allowing our dream to become reality!

 Richard and Becky  Grove (Molly's parents)

Antony A. Holmes
_______ Solicitors _______

In Broadway
• Divorce & Family Law*
• Buying, selling & leasing of Residential & Commercial property
• Equity Release & Re-Mortgages
• Litigation
• FREE Will drafting service (for the over 55’s)
• Wills, Trusts & Inheritance Tax Advice
• Probate & Estate Administration *
• Lasting Powers of Attorney & Court of Protection
• Company Law
• Commissioners for Oaths

(* FREE half hour consultation available)
The Old British Schoolroom, 47b High Street, Broadway (next to Hunters cafe)

01386 858 107
Email: antony.holmes@aaholmes.co.uk                     www.aaholmes.co.uk

This firm is authorised and regulated by the Solicitors Regulation Authority under Registration No 520571.
Incorporating Townsend Solicitors

Open Letter to Broadway Parish Council
This is my affirmation that I completely support the “zero
tolerance” campaign for Broadway.  To this I can add my
wife, Veronique’s, acknowledgement of solidarity with
this campaign.
I would also like to serve notice to the parish politicians
that have stupidly supported the new housing initiative
until now that we are watching you.  The good old boy
“wink wink, secret handshake” days are OVER.  This
community demands to see its representatives DEFEND
the interests of our village.  If you don’t, ….trust me…,
you will be held publicly accountable.
As a newcomer but long admirer of the village of Broad-
way, I am admittedly stunned that our elected representa-
tive weren’t the first to stand up against the evil alliance of
greedy developers and political bureaucrats who see
Broadway, by virtue of its unique and relatively unsullied
natural beauty, as fertile ground for fast money.  Do your
jobs and listen to your constituency.  No more development!
Fernando and Veronique Montero, The House on The
Green, Church Street, Broadway WR12 7AE

Vacancies for Police Support Volunteers at
Broadway Police Station.
As you may be aware, Broadway Police Station's front
office is staffed Monday to Friday by volunteers. Recent
changes mean that currently there are a number of time
periods that are not covered. The vacant time slots are
Monday 10am-1pm, Wednesday 1pm-4pm and Thurs-
day 10am-1pm. Are you interested in volunteering?
Would you be able to cover one or more of those time
slots? Police Support Volunteers are security vetted and
able to claim appropriate travel expenses.
 If you think this would be of interest to you and you would
like to find out more, please contact Adrian Symonds,
Community Volunteers Co-ordinator at Worcester Police
Station on 01905 331046 or email
Adrian.symonds@westmercia.pnn.police.uk

Broadway Blooms Despite Recession
A new coffee shop/lounge with wi-fi called ‘Leaf and
Bean’, a new Italian restaurant called ‘Prego’, and
‘Russell’s Fish & Chips’ join Mary Maggs Gallery this
month as new businesses in Broadway.  Those, in
addition to the The Auction Company, Broadway, The
Bridal Room, Slate Clothing Company and Wayside
Farmshop’s new tearooms, are all proof that our
iconic location is a dynamic place to live and work.
We wish them all good luck!

NEWS FROM ST MARY’S CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL

The School has welcomed Miss Charlotte Gillson to the
teaching staff .
Help Needed:Our major project this year is to improve and
upgrade our ICT resources to enable our pupils to have the
very best opportunities to be skilled in using current tech-
nology that will prepare them successfully in their future
careers.
We would be very pleased to hear from anyone in the local
community who is able to advise or support us in this
project.
Our Open Afternoon is on Wednesday 14th November 1 –
5pm. We warmly welcome all members of the community
to come and visit us and meet our wonderful, friendly
pupils and staff.

Sarah Munn, Head of School
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What’s On - Regular Events:
Mon-Fri, term time 8:55am-2:55pm  Broadway & Towerview Playschool, Jude 01386 853780
Mon-Fri, term time 8:45am-3pm  Little Friends of St. Mary’s Playgroup, Deb/Sam 07798 610667
Mon 9:30/10:30am  Cotswold Pilates; Methodist Hall, Rebecca 07734 934751
Mon 9:45-10:30am  Fun and inspiring weekly music for mothers & toddlers; Broadway Youth Club, Hannah 01386 710658
Mon 10am-12noon ‘Computing for Improvers’; Broadway Library, 01905 822722
Mon and Thurs 10am-3:00pm  Signpost open; 5A Russell Square; including Age Concern services 01386 859029
Mon 10.15  Zumba, Lifford Hall; Tess 07815 949970
Mon 11-11:30am Bounce & Rhyme for babies at Broadway Library.  01905 822722.
Mon 6:30/7:30pm  TaeKwonDo for families and grown ups; Neil 07517 437300
Mon 7:00-8:30pm Girl Guides (ages 10-14); Ruth Jones 01789 772328
Mon 7:00-8:30pm  Yoga; Broadway 1st School, Marion Moore 01386 853715
Mon 7:30pm  Zumba; Lifford Hall, Tess 07815 949970
2nd Mon of the month 2:00pm  Broadway Library Readers group 01905 822722
3rd Mon of the month 8:00pm Broadway Football Club Prize Bingo (eyes down!) 07818 046738
Last Mon of the month 7:30pm  Broadway Garden Club; URC Hall 01386 852428
Tues 9:15  Pilates; Lifford Hall, Tess 07815 949970
Tues 9:30/10:30am  Cotswold Pilates Courses (two levels); Methodist Hall, Rebecca 07734 934751
Tues 11am Little Signers for babies 6 months to 2 years old; Broadway Library, Emi 07796 267473
Tues 6:00-8:00pm  Broadway Youth Club (ages 5-19); Broadway Youth Centre 01386 853013
Tues 6:30-8:00pm  T’ai Chi mixed ability class; URC Hall, Val 01608 652835
Tues 6:30pm  Slimming World; Lifford Hall; Janet 01386 765629
Tues 7pm Zumba, 8.15 Men’s Pilates Childswickham Village Hall, Tess 07815 949970
Tues 7:30-9:15pm  Broadway Whist Drive Club; The Court, Russell's Estate, Patricia 01386 853110
Tues 8:00-9:00pm  Fitness Pilates; Childswickham Memorial Hall, Jilly 01386 442706
2nd Tues 8:30am  Breakfast Book Group; Russell's Restaurant, Elizabeth 01386 858588
Tues 9:30-11:30am  Peek-a-boo Baby & Toddler group; Broadway Youth Club, Louise 01386 858981 / 07788971332
2nd Tues 10:00-11:00am  Short Walks from The Court, Back Lane; followed by coffee, Kim 07854717430
2nd Tues 3:00-4:00pm  Come and Meet Each Other (tea); St Michael's Church 01386 852352
3rd Tues 8:45 am  Book Club; Margaret 01386 852120
Wed 9:15 Zumba, Lifford Hall, Tess 07815 949970
Wed 10:00-11:30am Broadway Coffee Club; Methodist Hall; for over 55's, Marjorie 01386 854627
Wed 9:30/10.30am  Cotswold Pilates Courses (two levels); Lifford Hall, Rebecca 07734 934751
Wed. 10am- 12 Noon  Knitting Circle at Tisanes Tearooms; Ring Pat at the Wool Shop in Cotswold Court, 01386  853779
Wed 10:30 Broadway Artists, a class with Doug Eyre; Lifford Parlour 01386 854 807
Wed in term time  Rhythm Time (Toddlers 1:00-1:30pm, Babies 1:40-2:20pm); Lifford Hall, Tracy 01527 401711
Wed 6:00-7:15pm  Broadway Beavers (ages 6-8)  & Cub Scouts; Anne 01386 830505
Wed 7:30-9:00pm Broadway Music Makers Rehearsal; URC Hall, Charlie 01386 424235
1st Wed 7:30pm  Childswickham Women’s Institute; Childswickham Village Hall, Vicki 01386 858838
2nd Wed 7-8pm Evening Readers’ Group; Broadway Library
3rd Wed. 12-2 pm,  Evesham Dementia Café; St Mary’s Parish Hall, St Egwin’s Rd, Evesham, Helen 01684 891455
Last Wed 7:30pm  Broadway Natural History Society; Methodist Hall 01386 852747
Thurs. 10am-4pm  Broadway Auction Company, free valuation 01386858120
Thurs. 10:15 Body Conditioning 11:15 Pilates; Lifford Hall, Tess 07815 949970
Thurs 10:30-12:30 Rural Read Book Group; Stanton Guildhouse, Susan 01386 584357
Thurs. 2-3pm Babytime; Apple Vale Children's Centre, 01386 859039
Thurs.  1:45-2:45pm Ensodo- martial arts for adults; URC Hall, Neil 07517 437300 (all year)
Thurs 6-7:15pm Cub Scouts; Anne 01386 830505
Thurs 6:00-7:20pm/ 7:30-8:45pm  Yoga (Hatha) with Sue Nash; St. Mary's Catholic Primary Hall; 07890 734782
Thurs 6-8pm  Broadway Youth Club (ages 5-19); at Broadway Youth Centre, 01386 853013
Most Thurs 8:45pm  Live Music (Jazz/Blues); The Crown & Trumpet 01386 853202
1st Thurs 10:00am  Broadway Embroidery Group; Methodist Hall, Gill 01386 830604
1st Thurs 3:00-4:00pm Broadway Cancer Support Group; Signpost, 5A Russell Square 01386 859029/ Pat 01386 41055
1st Thurs 8:00pm  Royal British Legion; Bowling Green Clubhouse
2nd Thurs 2:00pm  North Cotswold U3A Open Meeting; Willersey Village Hall, Sonia 01386 852211
3rd Thurs. 11am Memory Café (for those with dementia and carers); Methodist Church Hall, Enid 01386 859029, 01386 446878
Fri 6:30-8:00pm  Pilots (ages 5-18); URC Hall, Mark 07542 245560
 (9 Nov: 10 yr anniversary party, 14 Dec Christmas party; re-commences 11 Jan)
Thurs. 6:30-8:00pm Broadway Cub Scouts (ages 8-10); Anne 01386 830505
Sat 10am-4pm   Bric a Brac sale; Broadway (GWR) Station; John 01386 584366
Sat 7:00-10:00pm  Happy Hour at the Broadway Football Club
Sat 10am-4pm Bric a Brac sale; Broadway (GWR) Station (but not 29 Dec); John 01386 584366
2nd Sat 10am-12 noon  Jigsaw puzzle swap; Broadway Library. Ring 01905 822722 for services to the housebound.
Regular meetings Evening book club; housebound readers’ service. Just ring the library 01905 822722
This is a free service offered by the Broadway Communications Group. The Group takes no responsibility for non-deliverability. Please check with the event organisers to confirm details

Advertising Manager, Broadway Newsletter:
This is good for someone who wants to build experi-
ence in ad management but with a light workload.
You need to be computer literate with some ability to
deal with graphics and attachments, and be good at
keeping to deadlines.

Some phone and email follow ups required.
Ring 01386 898162



Page 5

BROADWAY STATION UPDATE

The last few months have seen steady progress at the
station site. A big thank you goes to all those who braved
the weather and came to our open evening in May to see
what we have been doing.  Thanks also to those who
visited our gazebo at the Jubilee and Olympic Torch events
and at the Horticultural Show.

On site our main activity has been the continuation of
construction of the platforms, and work has been started on
the southern end of platform 2. We are now looking for
people to sponsor edging slabs for this platform, at a cost
of £20 each. Each donor will receive a certificate and their
name will appear on a roll of honour to be displayed in the
new station building. Forms are available at the station site
or can be downloaded from
http://www.broadwaystation.co.uk/broadwaydocuments.htm.

Visitors can now get a better view of the site from the
recently-constructed viewing stand. This is usually open
when work is in progress on Wednesdays and Saturdays,
so please come along and have a look. An old-style red
telephone box has been obtained, and is currently being
refurbished. Lots of imperial-sized bricks are required for
the platform construction, and we are always on the look-
out for likely sources. Recently we unearthed some more
of the original bricks from the old platform 2, and some of
these are now in the new platform 1!

Looking further south, the fortunes of the railway as a
whole are improving. The appeal target to repair the land-
slip near Winchcombe has been reached, and by the time
this is published trains should be running over the whole
length of the line again. Details will be announced on the
website (www.gwsr.com)

John Blofield

Broadway Parish Council would like to remind residents
of Station Road that garden waste should not be dumped
down the grass embankment on the opposite side of the
road. It is only a small majority of offenders but we
would ask that garden waste/grass cutting be disposed of
in the correct manner. Anyone seeing any such offence
please report it to the Parish Office on 01386 854813

A little something to go with last month’s Orzo
dish and a little something to tempt you to
Prego, Broadway.

Pork Saltimbocca
I make it with pork often but traditionally this is a
veal dish. Serves 2 (halve the recipe for 1 person)

• 8oz (225g) pork tenderloin
• 6 slices Parma ham
• 6 large fresh sage leaves
• 6 slices(thin) lemon
• 6 fl oz (170ml) Marsala
• 1 ½ tbsps Olive oil
• Salt and black pepper

Method:
1 Cut the tenderloin into 1inch slices.
2 Place a slice of pork between two layers

ofclingfilm and bash lightly with a rolling
pin. Be careful not to break up the meat.
You should end up with a thin escalope.

3 Repeat the process for the remaining slic-
es and season each one with salt and pep-
per

4 Place a slice of lemon on each escalope
with a sage leaf on top of that.

5 Secure each slice with a cocktail stick as if
it were a darning needle.

6 Gently, warm the Marsala through in a
saucepan.

7 Heat the oil in a frying pan until fairly hot
and fry the escalopes for two minutes on
each side.

8 Add the Marsala and allow it to bubble un-
til it becomes quite syrupy.

9 Transfer the pork to a serving plate and
remove the cocktail stick.

10 Pour over the sauce and serve with pasta,
sautéed potatoes, risotto or sides of your
choice.

CHRISTMAS IN BROADWAY
There will be two Christmas Late-Night shopping
events in Broadway, the first on Friday 30th November
and the second on Friday 7th December.
They will both run from 5.30 p.m to 8.30 p.m. and be-
yond.
Present will be Father Christmas together with horse
and carriage rides, street entertainers, carol singers,
food stalls, mulled wines and musical entertainment.
The Christmas Lights will be going up in mid-November
(subject to permission) and Dominique Hardiman will
be managing the 'Tree of Light'.
Would you please contact Dominique by email on
dom577@aol.com for further information on the 'Tree
of Light'.
If anyone would like to assist in replacing the light-
bulbs for the Christmas Lights and also to put up the
lights would they please contact Nigel Robinson on
01386-853614 or by email on
treasuretrove@onebillinternet.co.uk
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What’s On, One-Off Events:
Sat 10 Nov GLOW artisan sales, Little Buckland Gallery, call Niki 01242 702809
Sat 10 Nov 1pm GWR Fish & Chip Train, dep Winchcombe Stn booking required 01242 621405
Thur 15 Nov Creative Writing Day with Kim Fleet; Stanton Guildhouse 01386 584 357
Thur 15 Nov 1-5pm Open Day, St. Mary’s Catholic Primary School, 01386 853 337
Thur 15 Nov 7:30pm CADHAS, Bordesley Abbey w/ Pr Greenville Astill, ChipCamp TownHall, 01386 848840
Sun 18 Nov 10am  5:30pm GLOW an exhibition of Art & Beauty; Little Buckland Gallery, Niki 01242 702809
Wed 21 Nov 7pm Rural Cinema “The Lady” at Laverton Village Hall; ticket £3, Bar available
Wed 28 Nov Tree of Life names (+ £5 in aid of Air Ambulance) due to D Hardiman, St Camillus, Station Rd, Broadway
Fri 30 Nov URC Christmas tree festival, late night shopping with Santa throughout week end
Fri 30 Nov 7:30pm Sleeping Beauty with the Broadway Players, Lifford Hall, Frank 01386833494
Sat/Sun 1-2 Dec GWR Santa Specials (steam train / pre-book travel fm Cheltenham Racecourse Stn); 01242 621405
Sat 1 Dec  7:30pm Sleeping Beauty with the Broadway Players, Lifford Hall, Frank 01386 833494
Sun 2 Dec 2pm Sleeping Beauty with the Broadway Players, Lifford Hall, Frank 01386 833494
Thur 6 Dec 7:30 pm CADHAS Barley, Beer and Barrels with Martin Way; Chipping Campden Town Hall 01386 848840
Fri 7 Dec URC Christmas tree festival,  late night shopping with Santa throughout week end
WkEnd 8-9, 15-16 & 21-24 Dec GWR Santa Specials (steam train / pre-book travel from Cheltenham Racecourse Stn and Toddington Stn);
 01242 621405, ring for details
Sat 22nd Dec 12 noon Churches Together Christmas Carols on the Green; Proceeds to Air Ambulance
Wed 26 Dec -Wed 2 Jan 2013 GWR Mince Pie / New Year Specials; 01242 621405
Sat  5 Jan 2013 7pm Twelfth Night concert; St Michael and All Angels’ Church, Sara 01386 858574
Wed 16 Jan 7:30 pm CADHAS Café Springhill: Diary of a German POW (Old Police Station, Chipping Campden) 01386 848840
This listing is a free service offered by the Broadway Communications Group. The Group takes no responsibility for non-deliverability. Please check with the event organisers to confirm the details of events.

TWELFTH NIGHT CONCERT
This year’s Twelfth Night Concert will take place on 5th January. The Friends of St Eadburgha's, who are promoting the 12th Night
Concert, are working in close support of the Parochial Church Council to raise the funds necessary to complete the outstanding
maintenance repair work at St Eadburgha's. Two thirds of the work was undertaken this summer but the remainder can only be
completed when the funding is in place. The Friends hope that the Broadway community will rally round to ensure that the village's
oldest, and only Grade 1 listed building, does not fall into disrepair.

Once again Peter Medhurst hosts and presents a programme of music which in part one reflects on the story of the Three Kings.
The second half of the evening is, by contrast, light and occasional in atmosphere.
Music includes choral pieces by Byrd, Faure, Warlock and Poulenc, TwelfthNight songs, as well a re-run of The Twelve Days of
Christmas, the traditional closing carol of Twelfth Night.
Tickets will be on sale from ShopWright from 12th November,. Enquiries -  01386 858574

Campaign Meeting
To find out what we are doing and how you are getting on, you are invited to a Save Broadway Campaign meeting at Lifford
Hall on November 6th , 7.30 at Lifford Hall.
Please bring this form with you to the meeting or  post /drop into the Parish Council offices, 5 Russell Square, High Street,
Broadway WR12 7BT.

I support the Save Broadway Campaign
Name: ..............................................................  Signature: .............................................................

Address: .....................................................................................................................................................

Tel No: ..............................................................  E-mail: ………………..........................................................

I would like to help with the campaign yes / no ( please circle )

ValeSoftFurnishings
Supply and fit of quality carpets, vinyl

flooring, made to measure curtains and
blinds at very competitive prices.

We offer a free no obligation service visit to
Your home or work place where you can
Choose from our vast range of samples.

For more information please call
01386 765102

CDC BUILDING, BROADWAY


